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of the building, and the Bar Association’s offices are accessed by the entrance at
the front of the building.

* There is signage outside the building (both in the back and front) that directs
individuals to MidPenn and to the Bar Association.

* MidPenn and the Bar Association do not have any of the same employees or
Board members.
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* The Bar Association has a pro bono referral program, staffed by one Bar
Association employee.

* The pro bono coordinator is physically housed in an office within the office suite
rented by MidPenn. There is currently no interior signage designating the pro
bono coordinator’s office as Bar Association property, and not part of MidPenn.

* The office space occupied by the pro bono coordinator is specified as not part of
the space leased by MidPenn and this is reflected in the rent paid by MidPenn to
the Bar Association. Under MidPenn’s lease from the Bar Association, the
landlord (the Bar Association) pays the cost of all utilities.

* The phone, fax and computer system used by the pro bono coordinator are part of
the Bar Association's phone and computer network; the pro bono coordinator has
no access to MidPenn's intake system or computer network.
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iv.  the extent to which signs and other forms of identification which
distinguish the recipient from the organization are present.

45 CFR §1610.8(a).

Applying the standard set forth above to the relationship between the Bar
Association and MidPenn, there would be three areas of analysis: 1) whether MidPenn
and the Bar Association are legally separate entities; 2) whether MidPenn is providing
any transfer of funds or subsidy to the Bar Association; and 3) whether the totality of the
circumstances presented is consistent with the Part 1610 physical and financial separation
requirement.

MidPenn and the Bar Association are legally separate entities. As such the first
requirement for objective integrity and independence would appear to be met.

As noted above, MidPenn’s lease does not include the office of the Bar
Association’s pro bono coordinator, and MidPenn is providing no overhead or equipment
for the Bar Association or the pro bono coordinator, other than allowing the pro bono
coordinator to use MidPenn’s copier for document related to work being done on behalf
of MidPenn clients. As such MidPenn is making no transfer of funds to the Bar
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this situation, the second requirement for objective integrity and independence would
appear to be met.

Although we cannot provide a complete assessment of physical and financial
separation at this time, we can provide a partial assessment, addressing three of the four
specific factors listed in §1610.8(a)(3). Assuming no change from the current
circumstances, the first two listed factors would appear to be met since MidPenn and the
Bar Association maintain fully separate staffs and records. Further, the fourth listed
factor, having to do with signage and other forms of 1dent1f1cat10n Wthh d1st1ngulsh the
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other elements of the relationship between MidPenn and the Bar Association change,
such changes could potentially affect the program integrity assessment.

Very truly yours,

Mattie C. Condray W

Senior Assistant General Counsel
Office of Legal Affairs

Victor M. Fortuno
Vice President & General Counsel

mcondray @lsc.gov
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3333 K St., N.W., 3™ Floor

Washington, DC 20007-3522

Phone 202.295.1500 Fax 202.337.6797
www.lsc.aov




